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DESIGN + CONSTRUCTION

March 19,2007

Mr. Gary Parker, District Manager
Manhattan Community Board # 5
450 Seventh Avenue, Room 2109
New York, NY 10123

Re: Project No. HWMI163
Reconstruction of 7ft Ave Penn Station Pedesfiian Safety Project.
Borough of Manhattan

DAVID J, BURNEY AIA
Commissioner

ERIC C. MACFARLANE, P.E.
First Assistant Commissioner

lnfrastructure

N. VENUGOPALAN, P.E.
Assistant Commissioner
Infrastructure
Program Administrat ion

Dear Mr. Parker:

Please be advised that the Department of Design and Construction has the following project in preliminary design

phase and it is included in our Fiscal Year 2009 Commitment Plan:

The scope of work for this project is the full street reconstruction of 7m Avenue between West 3 I $ and West 34ft

Street

I have attached a sketch showing the limits of the project.

When DDC undertakes a sewer or water main project, it will be necessary to temporarily shut offwater services

in order to complete the work. If your community has occasions, observances, religious or other holidays when

water shut offs would be particularly intrusive, or may require special planning, please include these in your

correspondence. We will make every effort to include your concerns in the planning process.

Please share this information with your Board Members and the community residents and advise us within the

next thirty (30) days of any concerns or issues that you believe we should consider during the design of the
project(s). Please be advised that we may be unable to address any concerns you may raise after this time.

If you would like any further information or would like a walk-through on this project(s) with us, please contact

Marie Jean-Louis, P.E. Borough Director at (718) 391-1748 or Garry Desyr, the Project Administrator at (718)

391-205r.

. Venugopalan, P.E.
Assistant Commissioner
Program Administration
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Mr. Parker
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Borough President - Honorable Scott M. Stinger
Council Member - Christine C. Quinn
State Assembly District # 75

DEP- J. Garin
DOT - M. Soliman

DDC - E. Macfarlane
N. Venugopalan
G. Saini
E. Doleyres
T. Foley
S. Dodson
G. Desyr/File
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Hon.  Michae l  R.  B loomberg,  Mayor
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Jhaveri, Sadguna

From: Venugopalan,Narayana

Sent: March 15,2007 10:22 AM

To: Asharian, Mehdi;Jacob, Kuriakose;Jean-Louis, Marie;Jhaveri, Sadguna; Patel, Nitin; Pollio,
Anthony;Yan, Kyin; Canie, Herve;Godhwani, Indu[ Loke, Carmen;Nammour, Fahid; Nieves,
Anthony; Patel, Bhupendra; Patel, Sanjay

Subiect: DOT Director of Capital Planning

Please be advised that Mr. Michael Soliman, P.E., is the Director of Capital Planning and Program Management
for DOT as of this week. Hen@, all conespondences to DOT Capital Planning should be addressed to him. His
emaif fD is msoliman@dot.nyc.gov and his telephone no.is21242-7779
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